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Mablins Lane Community Primary School 
Newsletter ~ 27th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Children,  

We have had the most amazing week in school with the 
children, celebrating our Queen’s most magnificent 
achievement. It has been wonderful that we have been 
able to all come together again for these celebrations. 
We break today for the Summer Half Term with the 
school closed for a week. All staff have an INSET Day on 
6th June, so children will return on TUESDAY 7TH JUNE. 
I hope that the weather is good and that you all manage 
to get out in the sunshine.  
 
Thought of the Week    

 
 

Assembly Shout Outs 

This week we held our celebration assembly in person in 
the main school hall. It was wonderful to see our school 
family together in one place again.  

We had lots of shout outs, singing and dancing. Amazing 
times  

 

 

EYFS 
Quinn, Joshua R & Oliver R 

Year 1 
Darcey, Juliet & George 

Year 2 
Olivia, Freya & Jayden 

Year 3 
Georgina, Albie & Mia 

Year 4 
Emily, Yvie & Amiee-Lee 

Year 5 
Kylie, Alice & Angel 

Year 6 
Natalia, James & Daisy 

Rainbow Room 
Zac 3SW & Harry 1SG 
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QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS 
 
ICE LOLLIES 
The School Council have been 
selling ice-lollies at playtimes 
as a special treat this week. 
Thank you to the school 
Council and we hope you 
enjoyed the treat  
 
Y6 JUBILEE ARTIST 
Year 6 have spent 2 days on a Jubilee Art project using 
recycled materials to make the most amazing pieces. 

  

 

 

    

 

 

 

 
 
 

Year 6 

Jubilee Art 
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MABLINS LANE PLATINUM PUDDING 
We had 21 entries to our pudding competition and the 
standard was extremely high. Our school cook Joy found 
it very hard to judge but looked for good home-baked 
items made by the children. All entrants received a jubilee 
gift for entering but prizes were awarded as follows: 

KS1 receiving a Jubilee teddy: 

Lucas Nixon-Lawton Y1GK 
Juliet Kemp Y1GK 

Elissia Nixon-Lawton Y2TH 

KS2 receiving a Jubilee apron 

Poppy Burns Y4EC 
Lilah Fox Y4EC 

Sam Kemp Y5CP 

    
 

 
 
DANCE WORKSHOPS 
Each year group has learnt a dance from a different 
decade of the Queen’s reign. These were brought 
together outside on the playground in a massive 
‘danceathon’.  

 

PLANTING OF TREES FOR THE QUEENS GREEN CANOPY 
Each year group has decorated a large pot and planted a 
sapling. These have been displayed on the playground, 
but will be moved to the front of the school to welcome 
visitors. 

 
 

 

QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PARADE. 
The children looked amazing as they came to school 
dressed in their Red/White and Blue clothes. They formed 
a large 70 on the playground before parading around the 
Golden Mile circuit. It was spectacular! 
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PLATINUM PICNIC/STREET PARTY  
Unfortunately due to the weather our picnics had to be 
held in the classrooms, but what an amazing lunchtime. 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL VISIT TO BUCKINGHAM PALACE, 
LONDON 
A very long day, but what a treat. Visiting the capital, 
seeing the Crown Jewels, lunch at the Palace. Some very 
lucky children  
 

 
 
PLATINUM PARTIES/DISCO IN THE MARQUEE  
To end the week it’s party-party-party with our marquee 
disco. During the afternoon all children will have the 
chance to get an ice cream from the ice cream van too. 
 
COMMEMORATIVE GIFTS 
The children should have brought home three gifts to 
commemorate the Jubilee: All children across the Country 
are to receive a book.  Minshull Vernon and District Parish 
Council have presented mugs to the school for each child, 
and we have also sourced Jubilee badges.   
Many thanks to the Parish Council for their donation of 
the mugs. 
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MINSHULL VERNON & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL PRESENTING GIFTS 
 

 

PTA News 

 A PTA meeting was held on Wednesday in the Main 

School Hall. It was lovely to see two new members at the 

meeting, but we are still desperately in need of more 

support. 

It was unanimously agreed that there would not be a 
Summer Fair this year as without the support of more 
parents it is just too big a job to organise. INSTEAD – the 
PTA will have 2 tombola stalls on Open Day and may 
provide refreshments.  
A non-uniform day will be held on Thursday 9th June. KS1 
and EYFS are asked to donate sweets and chocolate and 
KS2 bottles. If anybody is available after school on that 
day the committee would welcome support to label up 
the items for the stalls. If the weather is fair the stalls will 

be set up on the playground, but if wet then they will be 
in the main hall. 

                         

 

The next meeting will be held on TUESDAY 5TH JULY at 
3:30pm in the main school hall. All are welcome. 

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies 
Hoodies have now been delivered to school and are being 
distributed. Year 6 children are invited to wear their 
hoodie for the next half term as part of their uniform.   

 
MABLINS 

PTA 

NEEDS 

YOU 
Tuesday 

5th July 

3:30pm Main Hall 

 

NON-UNIFORM DAY 
THURSDAY 9TH JUNE 
PTA TOMBOLA STALL DONATIONS 

REQUESTED 

EYFS, Y1 & 2 
SWEETS & CHOCOLATE 

DONATIONS 

Y3, 4, 5 & 6 
BOTTLE DONATIONS 

TOMBOLA STALLS WILL BE SET UP 
DURING OPEN DAY ON  

FRIDAY 10TH JUNE 
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 Sweet & Sour  Summer Fruit 
Chicken with Rice or Tuna Grab Bag Flapjack 
 Noodles   
 

 Mini Omelette Lean & Green Melting Moment 
Popovers with Salad Mac & Cheese (v) with Fruit Chunk 
 Potatoes (v) (v)  

 Fruity Pork Curry  Frozen Yoghurt 
 With Rice & Turkey Grab Bag Ice Cream
 Cous Cous 

 Roast Gammon,  Chocolate & 
 Mash & Roast  Mandarin Puddle 
 Potatoes & Gravy  Pudding  

 BBQ Chicken in a Fish / Salmon Lemon Bite 
 Soft Tortilla Boat Fish Fingers with Biscuit or 
 With ½ portion of Chips & Beans or Organic Yoghurt 
 Chips Peas 

Parking around School – UPDATE! 
We continue to monitor parking around the school at the 
start and end of the school day. Many thanks to those 
families who have shown their support.  
Please be reminded that the Eight Farmers pub car park 
has been made available for school drop off / pick up 
parking. Many thanks to Lisa and her team at the pub for 
allowing us to use this facility. 
Another near miss was recorded this week on the junction 
of Mablins Lane and Parkers Road when a car mounted 
the kerb. The incident has been reported accordingly. 
Please drive and park safely around school. Thank you.  

REMEMBER: 

PARENTS SHOULD NOT BE DROPPING 
CHILDREN OFF AT THE FRONT OF SCHOOL 
ON THE YELLOW ZIG ZAG LINES! 
 
Reporting Absences  
If your child is sick or absent for any 
reason, please report the absence to 
the School Office by either leaving a 
message with a reason for the 
absence on the School Sick Line or 
speaking to someone in the office.  The 
telephone number is 01270 749908.  
After half term we will no longer have the Covid line in 
operation and any absence should be reported on the 
absence line via the school office. Thankfully the number 
of Covid related absences has reduced and is now 
negligible across the school. 
 

Cheshire East Libraries Summer 

Reading Challenge 

Cheshire East Libraries are 

excited to announce that we 

will be running the 

‘Gadgeteers’ 2022 Summer 

Reading Challenge in our 

libraries this summer. The 

launch date is Saturday 9th 

July.  

You can find additional information and free resources to 

support children’s reading for pleasure in the Summer 

Reading Challenge School Zone: Summer Reading 

Challenge. This page is frequently being up-dated by the 

Reading Agency so feel free to check back regularly. 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
School Packed Lunches 
Can we remind parents that children should not be 
bringing in sweets and fizzy drinks as part of their packed 
lunches! 

 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

JOY’S NOTICEBOARD 

FRIDAY TREAT 
JOY WILL BE SELLING ICE LOLLIES 
ON FRIDAY LUNCHTIMES FOR 50P. 

STARTS AFTER HALF TERM. 

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40  

PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE  

CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

FRIDAY 

https://readingagency.org.uk/news/media/the-reading-agency-partners-with-science-museum-group-for-innovation-themed-summer-reading-challenge.html
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Cec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FCec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet%2F%20%20
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We have looked at opportunities to welcome parents 
back on site and have scheduled events as follows: 

Friday 10th June  –  MABLINS LANE OPEN DAY 
This is an opportunity for you to come into school to share 
your child’s work and have an informal tour of the school 
with them.  

There will be two sessions during the day, for you to 
choose from:             9:00 – 11:30 am or   1:30 – 2.50 pm 

On arrival, parents are requested to arrive at the main 
school entrance and sign in. Parents may then go to their 
child’s classroom, collect their children and find a 
pleasant area to share your child’s work, have a look 
around the school and generally enjoy a little time with 
your child in his or her school environment.  There will be 
lots of Friday activities going on and we invite you to share 
in these activities. (For security reasons, you will need to 
sign out as you leave, so please leave via the main 
reception.)   

 

If neither parent is able to come, due to work 
commitments for example, then a Grandparent or other 
relative is welcome to come in your place.  Please indicate 
your intentions on the letter was sent out. 

YEAR GROUP ASSEMBLIES – MAIN HALL 

w/b 13th June – Year group assemblies/Main Hall 

Tuesday 14th June  EYFS 9.15am 
Wednesday 15th June   Year 1 9.15am 
Thursday 16th June    Year 4 9.15am 

 
w/b 20th June – Year group assemblies/Main Hall 

Tuesday 21st June   Year 3 9.15am 
Wednesday 22nd June    Year 2 9.15am 
Thursday 23rd June   Year 5 9.15am 

Please note year 6 will be leading an end of year 
assembly in July, date to be confirmed. 

PARENTS ARE INVITED TO THIS EVENT, WE ARE LIMITING 
IT TO 2 PEOPLE PER CHILD. 

 
YEAR GROUP SPORTS DAY 

w/b 27th June - Sports Day 

Monday 27th June    Year 5/6  1.30-3.00pm 
Tuesday 28th June  Year 3/4 1.30-3.00pm 
Wednesday 29th June   EYFS  9.15-10.30am 
Wednesday 29th June    Year 1/2  1.30-3.00pm 

PARENTS ARE INVITED TO SPORTS DAY, WE ARE LIMITING 
IT TO 2 PEOPLE PER CHILD. 

Please look out for further details. 
 
Road Closure 
For anybody who needs to use the A530 Middlewich Road 
near to the hospital, please be advised that the road will 
be closed from Monday next week (9th May).  
Much travel disruption is expected as people work out 
new routes. The road will be closed for a period of 18 
months. Please check out the information on the Cheshire 
East link:  North West Crewe Package traffic management 
 
Sportscoaching May Holiday Club 

 
 

Queens Park Celebrates - Fancy Dress Parade 3rd June 

There are lots of events taking place in the park on the 3rd 
June at Queens Park to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee, including a Fancy Dress Parade, please see below 
for details. 

Entry to the park is free for the celebrations, no tickets 
required, small charge for some activities.  Please see the 

MABLINS OPEN DAY 
FRIDAY 10TH JUNE 

9-11:30AM OR 1:30-2:50PM 

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/highways_and_roads/roadworks/major-projects/north-west-crewe-package-nwcp/north-west-crewe-package-traffic-management.aspx
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Queens Park, Crewe – Friends page on Facebook for 
more details. 

 
 
Police Summer Events 
salt.wars@cheshire.police.uk for more information 

            

FOOTBALL Holiday Club (May 30-June 01) Royal 
Platinum Football Masterclass 
See: asmsports.co.uk 
 

  
 

Year Group– Email Address 
Mablins Lane CP School 

Our year group email addresses are still operational. 
Please use ONLY the fo  llowing email addresses to contact 
your child’s class teacher. They will respond during the 
school working hours of between 9.00am and 4.30pm, 
please note that many of the teachers are still in school 
and teaching key worker children. 

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

 
 

Date Event 

6th June INSET DAY 

7th June  Children return to school 

7th June New Starter Meeting YRLK 6:00pm 

8th June New Starter Meeting YRRH 6:00pm 

9th June  New Starter Meeting YRSC 6:00pm 

9th June Non-uniform KS1 +EYFS (Sweets 
and chocolate) 

9th June Non-uniform KS2 (Bottles) 

10th June OPEN DAY – with PTA tombola 

  

 
Kind regards 
Mrs Justine Joule – Headteacher 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

mailto:salt.wars@cheshire.police.uk
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